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[Date]

Dear patient [Inserting patient name here is recommended]

Please tell us about your experience of using the Emergency Department 

You are invited to take part in a survey about the care you received in [Hospital name or NHS Trust Name] where you recently attended the Emergency Department.  We are sending questionnaires to 360 patients; your feedback is very important in helping us to understand what your care was like. 

This survey is voluntary, and it should take about 10 minutes to complete. None of the staff who treated you will know if you respond, and all your answers are entirely confidential.  
Please return the questionnaire in the FREEPOST envelope enclosed (you don’t need a stamp). If you do not want to take part, please return the blank survey. 

If you would like more information about the survey or need help to answer the questions, please call Andy Irving on +44 (0)114 2224292, Mobile +44 (0) 7714486686  Email: a.d.irving@sheffield,ac,uk and he will do his best to help. The line is open between 9am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. Thank you
Yours faithfully [sincerely to be used if patient name is inserted]
[Director name]

Director of Emergency Department
[NHS Trust Name]

Some questions and answers

There’s a number on the survey/letter – what’s this for?
You have been given a unique number just for this survey so that your name and address do not appear on the survey. Your name and address will not be linked to your responses for this survey.  Your answers will only be used to provide information about the quality of the hospital’s services.
How will you use my name and address details? 
Your personal data are held in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998 and the NHS Confidentiality Code of Practice. The hospital sent this survey to you. Your response goes to the University of Sheffield but they do not have your name and address. [NHS Trust name] has a leaflet for patients, which explains how we use and handle your personal information.
I’ve visited this hospital more than once, which visit should I refer to?
This survey is about a visit where you attended the emergency department as a patient. If you have visited the ED in the hospital named in this letter more than once, please think about your most recent visit on a Friday or Saturday evening/ night.
Can this survey be completed by a relative/friend of the patient? 
Yes, but the answers to the questions should be the views of the person who the questionnaire was sent to.
I can’t answer one of the questions – what should I do? 

If you can’t answer a question just leave it blank and move to the next.
Why is the NHS spending money on a survey? 
The survey was funded by the National Institute for Health Research (HS&DR, project number 14/04/25).  It is important for the University of Sheffield to understand how your visit to the emergency department went so that this information can be used to help the NHS to improve.
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Department of Health Disclaimer
The views and opinions expressed therein are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect those of the Health Service and Delivery Research Programme, NIHR, NHS or the Department of Health.

Survey tools and processes have been re-produced from the Care Quality Commission: NHS patient experience survey programme. Modifications have been made to accommodate the needs of the EDARA project (NIHR HS&DR 14/04/25). The Care Quality Commission have ownership and copyright of original survey tools, which were developed in collaboration with the Picker Institute Europe and NRC. For further information see http://www.cqc.org.uk/content/surveys
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